Dear Editor,

Please find enclosed a manuscript entitled “Food preference or intraspecific variation in biomass: What is more important to determine dung beetle function?” for consideration by the editorial board of Oecologia Australis. We believe this manuscript will be of interest to a wide readership, because it is the first study to evaluate the relative importance of intraspecific biomass variation and food preference to determine the amounts of ecological functions (dung removal and soil excavation) performed by two species of dung beetles. Our study demonstrated that these factors may be important in determining the amounts of functions performed by the beetles.
The submitted work is all original research carried out by the authors and has not been published or accepted for publication elsewhere, nor is it being considered for this.  All authors and relevant institutions have read the submitted version and approve of its submission, and all persons entitled to authorship have been so included. Any research in the paper not carried out by the authors is fully acknowledged in the manuscript. All sources of funding are acknowledged in the manuscript, and authors have declared any direct financial benefits that could result from publication. The work conforms to the legal requirements of the country in which it was carried out. We believe that the paper is within the scope of your journal, and we look forward to receiving your reply.
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Yours sincerely,

Raquel Carvalho
                                              (raqueluly@gmail.com)


